
WRA GENERAL RULES 
 

1. All cars and drivers must pass an annual safety inspection before being 
allowed on any track at a WRA sanctioned event. Specific Rules are 
covered in the Safety Inspection Form as posted on the WRA Website, 
and available from any Board Member. 
 

2. All cars must have a fire extinguisher in plain sight and readily available in 
their pit. A 5 gallon bucket of water is highly recommended – best way to 
douse a methanol fire. 
 

3. Children under 12 years of age, when in the pit area, must be under the 
control and supervision of an adult at all times.  
 

4. Drivers and Car Owners must attend all meetings called at the event by 
the Race Director. Failure to attend will result in withdrawal of 
participation privileges. 
 

5. WRA events are exhibitions, not races. Should a driver exhibit excessive 
speed or dangerous driving, at the discretion of WRA Officials, both he 
and the car will not only be done for that event but also subject to 
suspension/expulsion provisions covered in the WRA By-Laws. 
 

6. Drivers new to the WRA will be required to start at the back of the field in 
heat or feature events, or during warm-ups to stay low on the track and 
pass only cars being started until they have demonstrated their ability to 
drive in a safe manner and to adhere to the rules and format as 
established by WRA Officials. WRA car owners who want to allow non-
members to drive their cars at a WRA sanctioned event will be allowed to 
do so under these conditions:     
    

(a) The driver must sign a membership application and initial the 
portion of the Safety Inspection Form from the beginning to the 
end of the Driver section, having read the rules included, said 
reading to be performed under supervision of a disinterested 
WRA Board Member who will countersign. This is to insure that 



the driver has actually read and understands them. The form will 
be marked “One Time Gratis Test Drive” 
 

(b) There will be no fee for this one time test drive. 
 

(c) Any time a car is driven by ANYONE who is not the regular 

driver, the car must display a yellow ribbon attached to the roll 
bar so other drivers and Officials will know that the car does not 
have its regular driver at the wheel. It is the Car owner’s 
responsibility to furnish and attach the ribbon.  

 
(d) Any provisional driver must attend the Driver’s meeting as well 

as consult with the Race Director. Remember, participation with 
WRA is a privilege, not a right. 

  
7. No alcoholic beverages are to be consumed at any time before, during or 

after an event. It does not matter what other participants are doing. 
 

8. We are exhibiting in the spirit of good fellowship and the desire to share 
our enthusiasm for vintage open wheel race cars. The event is not the 
place to air complaints about club policies, by-laws, rules etc. 
 
Our goal is to aid the promoter in putting on a good and delay-free show, 
not bend up equipment and especially not to injure anyone. Failure to 
adhere to the spirit of these rules will result in disciplinary actions as 
covered in our By-Laws. 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 


